
COUNCIL: 4 OCTOBER 2017 

 

RESPONSE TO SUPPLEMENTARY QUESTION 

 

 
 

At the last meeting of the Council held on 4 October 2017, the following supplementary 
question was asked in respect of question (i) on the Agenda:- 
 
As a supplementary question, Councillor McNicol asked the Cabinet Member to 
confirm whether plans had been submitted to the Council for the refurbishment of 
Dockhead Street, Saltcoats, and when these works would be commenced. 
 
Councillor Montgomerie responded by advising that he had no information on this 
matter at present, but would circulate details to all Members when available. 
 
The response to this supplementary question is now available as follows:- 
 
"Irvine Bay Regeneration Company appointed designers to undertake a feasibility 
study regarding a potential Phase 2 improvements to Saltcoats Town Centre including 
Dockhead Street, Hamilton Street, Chapelwell Street, along with junctions, vennels 
and car-parks. The findings of the study were passed to the Council following the 
closure of the regeneration company earlier this year. The estimated cost of the 
proposals within the study is £6.47m. At this time there is no funding provision to 
progress all or part of the proposals further." 


